
The Rhode Island Association of Assessing Officers 
 
The Rhode Island Association of Assessing Officers was organized at a luncheon meeting, at 
Johnston’s Hummocks, February 1, 1962. 
 
The new association, to become affiliated with the International Association of Assessing 
Officers, was formed with the following objectives: 
 

 To improve the standards of assessment practice in the State of Rhode Island; 
 To better acquaint the Assessing Officials of the State with more efficient and uniform 

administration of the tax laws of Rhode Island; 
 To furnish an opportunity for discussion upon subjects relating to general property 

taxation; 
 To elevate the standards of assessment administration by promoting a study of legislation 

which will strengthen and make more workable and understandable the general property 
tax laws of this State; 

 In every proper way to promote justice and equity in the assessment of property in 
accordance with the Constitution of the State of Rhode Island. 

 
The first officers of the Association were: 
 
 President: Dennis D. Sheehan, Assessor, North Kingstown 
 Vice President: August A. Archetto, Assessor, Cranston 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Stanley D. Jacobs, Assessor, East Providence 
 Executive Board: Albert A. Gallotta, Assessor, Providence 
   Francis J. McCabe, Assessor, Warwick 
   Kenneth Stein V. Stein, Assessor, Newport 
 
1964 President: August A. Archetto, Assessor, Cranston 
 
1965 President: Francis J. McCabe, Assessor, Warwick 
 
1966 President: Louis T. Cote, Assessor, Providence 
 Secretary: Armando DiVincenzo, Deputy Assessor, Cranston 
 
1967 President: Kenneth V, Stein, Assessor, Newport 
 Secretary: Pauline A. Fahey, Assessment Aide, Newport 
 
1968 President: Roy P. Bolduc, Assessor, Tiverton 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Roy F. Kleist, Assessor’s Office, Newport 
 
1969 President: Gerard. J. Nardone, Assessor, Westerly 
  



1970 President: Armando Di Vincenzo, Assessor, Cranston 
 Vice President: Arthur E. Bouchard, Assessor, Woonsocket 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Francis L. Sullivan, Assessor, North Kingstown 
 Executive Board: Edward J. Tramonti, Warwick 
   Roy F. Kleist, Middletown 
   Arthur E. Lagace, Woonsocket 
   Howard K. Fielding, East Providence 
 
1971 President: Ferris B. Dove, Board of Assessors, Exeter 
 Vice President: Arthur E. Lagace, Assessment Aide, Woonsocket 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Kenneth V. Stein, Assessor, Newport 
 Executive Board: Nicholas Furlano, Assessor, Narragansett 
   Roland Bouvier, Assessor, Central Falls 
   Francis L. Sullivan, Assessor, North Kingstown 
   Walter E. Snyder, Board of Assessors, Portsmouth 
   Richard Huntsman, Assessor, South Kingstown 
   Joseph Langworthy, Board of Assessors, Hopkinton 
 
1972 President: Arthur E. Legace, Assessor, Woonsocket 
 Vice President: Walter E. Snyder, Board of Assessors, Portsmouth 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Kenneth V. Stein, Assessor, Newport 
 
1973 President: Walter E. Snyder, Board of Assessors, Portsmouth 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Kenneth V. Stein, Assessor, Newport 
 
1974 President: Stanley D. Jacobs, Assessor, East Providence 
 Vice President: Roy F. Kleist, Assessor, Middletown 
 Secretary-Treasurer: Kenneth V. Stein, Assessor, Newport 
 Executive Board: Richard Huntsman, Assessor, South Kingstown 
   John Gabriel, Assessor’s Office, Providence 
   Charles Munsch, RI Department of Community Affairs 
   Elaine Ricciardelli, Assessor, Johnston 
   James O’Neill, RI Department of Community Affairs 
   James Ryan, Assessor’s Office, Warwick 
   Roland Bouvier, Assessor, Central Falls 
   Francis Sullivan, Assessor, North Kingstown 
   Alfred Drew, Assessor, Barrington 
 
1975 President: Roy F. Kleist, Assessor, Middletown 
 
1976 President: Richard Huntsman, Assessor, South Kingstown 
 
1977 President: Richard M. Bartlett, Assessor, East Greenwich 
  



1978 President: Richard S. Weiss, Assessor, Newport 
 Vice President: Jaime Restrepo, Jr., Assessor, Lincoln 
 Treasurer: Joseph V. Iacoi, Assessor, Westerly 
 Secretary: Stanley E. Severance, Assessor, North Kingstown 
 Executive Board: John P. Gabriele, Assessor’s Office, Providence 
   David Spremulli, Assessor’s Office, East Providence 
   Wayne Brown, Assessor, Bristol 
   James Ryan, Assessor’s Office, Warwick 
   Richard Bartlett, Assessor, East Greenwich 
 
1979 President: Jaime Restrepo, Jr. Assessor, Lincoln 
 
1980 President: Stanley E. Severance, Assessor, North Kingstown 
 Vice President: Joseph J. Iacoi, Assessor, Westerly 
 Treasurer: David Spremulli, Assessor’s Office, East Providence 
 Secretary: Theodore C. Littler, Assessor, Providence 
 
1981 President: Joseph J. Iacoi, Assessor, Westerly 
 Vice President: Joyce M.K. Lewis, Assessor, Barrington 
 Treasurer: Walter R. Morris, Assessor’s Aide, Warwick 
 Secretary: Ann Sheridan, Assessor’s Aide, Providence 
 
1982 President: Joyce M.K. Lewis, Assessor, Barrington 
 
1983 President: Alberto S. Ereio, Assessor, Cumberland 
 
1984 President: Roland Bouvier, Assessor, Central Falls 
 
1985 President: ? 
 
1986 President: Sylvia A. McInnis, Assessor, North Kingstown 
 
1987 President: Carlo V. Del Bonis, Assessor, Cranston 
 
1988 President: Carlo V. Del Bonis, Assessor, Cranston 
 
1989 President: Martin Lazzareschi, Assessor, Charlestown 
 
1990 President: George Lovesky, Assessor, South Kingstown 
 
1991 President: George Lovesky, Assessor, South Kingstown 
 
1992 President: Patricia Picard, Assessor, Coventry 
  



1993 President: Elizabeth A. Gelinas, Assessor, North Smithfield 
 Vice President: Linda L Cwiek, Assessor, Scituate 
 Secretary: Viviane L. Valentine, Assessor, Glocester 
 Treasurer: Patricia A. Picard, Assessor, Coventry 
 
1994 President: Linda L. Cwiek, Assessor, Scituate 
 Vice President: Viviane L. Valentine, Assessor, Glocester 
 Secretary: David L. Quinn, Assessor, Pawtucket 
 Treasurer: Wendell W. Wilkie, Assessor, Cumberland 
 
1995 President: Linda L. Cwiek, Assessor, Scituate 
 Vice President: Viviane L. Valentine, Assessor, Glocester 
 Secretary: David L. Quinn, Assessor, Pawtucket 
 Treasurer: Shelby P. Jackson, Assessor, Burrillville 
 
1996 President: Viviane L. Valentine, Assessor, Glocester 
 Vice President: Shelby P. Jackson, Assessor, Burrillville 
 Secretary: Raymond Beattie, Jr. Assessor, West Warwick 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
1997 President: Shelby P. Jackson, Assessor, Burrillville 
 Vice President: Neal J. Dupuis, Assessor, Lincoln 
 Secretary: Raymond Beattie, Jr. Assessor, West Warwick 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
1998 President: Neal J. Dupuis, Assessor, Lincoln 
 Vice President: Raymond Beattie, Jr. Assessor, West Warwick 
 Secretary: Patricia Acquaviva-Aubin, Assessor, North Providence 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
1999 President: Wayne D. Brown, Assessor, Warren 
 Vice President: Raymond Beattie, Jr. Assessor, West Warwick 
 Secretary: Suzanne P. Kogut, Assessor, North Smithfield 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2000 President: Raymond Beattie, Jr. Assessor, West Warwick 
 Vice President: Wendell W. Wilkie, Assessor, Smithfield 
 Secretary: Suzanne P. Kogut, Assessor, North Smithfield 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2001 President: Wendell W. Wilkie, Assessor, Smithfield 
 Vice President: Patricia Acquaviva-Aubin, Assessor, North Providence 
 Secretary: Suzanne P. Kogut, Assessor, North Smithfield  
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
  



2002 President: Patricia Acquaviva-Aubin, Assessor, North Providence 
 Vice President: Suzanne P. Kogut, Assessor, North Smithfield 
 Secretary: Karen S. Beattie, Assessor, Scituate 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2003 President: Suzanne P. Kogut, Assessor, North Smithfield 
 Vice President: Patricia Acquaviva-Aubin, Assessor, North Providence 
 Secretary: Karen S. Beattie, Assessor, Scituate 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2004 President: Kenneth J. Swain, Assessor, Charlestown 
 Vice President: Karen S. Beattie, Assessor, Scituate 
 Secretary: Evelyn A. Spagnolo, Assessor, Bristol 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2005 President: Karen S. Beattie, Assessor, Scituate 
 Vice President: Michael O’Leary, Assessor, Cumberland 
 Secretary: Evelyn A. Spagnolo, Assessor, Bristol 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2006 President: Karen S. Beattie, Assessor, Scituate 
 Vice President: James R. Drew, Assessor, Burrillville 
 Secretary: Evelyn A. Spagnolo, Assessor, Bristol  
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster  
 
2007 President: James R. Drew, Staff, Cranston 
 Vice President: John J. Gelati, Assessor, Providence 
 Secretary: Julie Coelho, Assessor, Warren 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2008 President: John J. Gelati, Assessor, Providence 
 Vice President: Kenneth M. Mallette, Jr. Assessor, Warwick 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall, Assessor, West Greenwich 
 Treasurer: Anne L. Carlson, Assessor, Foster 
 
2009 President: John J. Gelati, Assessor, Providence 
 Vice President: Kenneth M. Mallette, Jr. Assessor, Warwick 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall, Assessor, West Greenwich  
 Treasurer: Kenneth S. Gray, Assessor, Jamestown  
 
2010 President: Kenneth M. Mallette, Jr. Assessor, Warwick 
 Vice President: Kenneth J. Swain, Assessor, Charlestown 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall, Assessor, West Greenwich 
 Treasurer: Kenneth S. Gray, Assessor, Jamestown 
  



2011 President: Mike Minardi, Barrington 
 Vice President: Dave Robert, Tiverton 
 Treasurer: Ken Gray, Jamestown 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall, West Greenwich 
 Executive Board: Sue Kogut, Smithfield 
   John Majeika, Narraganset 
 
2012 President: Michael Minardi, Barrington 
 Vice President: Dave Robert, Tiverton 
 Treasurer: Kenneth Gray, Jamestown 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall, West Greenwich 
 Executive Board: Christine Brochu, Hopkinton 
   Janice Peixinho, East Greenwich 
 
2013 President: Suzanne Kogut, Smithfield 
 Vice President: Christine Brochu 
 Treasurer: Ken Gray 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall 
 Executive Board: Matthew Helfand 
   Patty Moreau 
 
2014 President: Christine Brochu 
 Vice President: John Hocking 
 Treasurer: Ken Gray 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall 
 Executive Board: Patty Moreau 
   Elaine Mondillo 
 
2015 President: Christine Brochu 
 Vice President: Patty Moreau 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall 
 Executive Board: Chris Belair 
   Leanne Aldrich 
   Janice Peixinho 
 
2016 President: Patty Moreau 
 Vice President: Elyse Pare 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall 
 Executive Board: Elaine Mondillo 
   Janice Peixinho 
  



2017 President: Patty Moreau 
 Vice President: Elyse Pare Jones 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Charlene Randall 
 Executive Board: Leanne Aldrich 
   George Durgin 
 
2018 President: Patty Moreau 
 Vice President: Elyse Pare 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Jen Mooney 
 Executive Board: Elaine Mondillo  
   Liz Monty (2 year) 
   George Durgin (2 year) 
 
2019 President: Patty Moreau 
 Vice President: Elyse Pare 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Danielle Stearns 
 Executive: Elaine Mondillo 
   Dave Dolce  
   Liz Monty (2 year) 
   George Durgin (2 year)  
 
2020 President: Patty Moreau 
 Vice President: Liz Monty 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Danielle Stearns 
 Executive Board: George Durgin 
   Dave Dolce 
   Mark Capuano (2 year) 
   Michelle Dimeo (2 year) 
 
2021 President: Liz Monty 
 Vice President: George Durgin 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Danielle Stearns 
 Executive Board: Dave Dolce 
   Jill Barrette 
   Mark Capuano (2 year) 
   Michelle Dimeo (2 year) 
  



2022 President: George Durgin 
 Vice President: Mark Capuano 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Danielle Stearns 
 Executive Board: Michelle Dimeo (2 year) 
   Erin Jacobs (2 year) 
   Jill Barrette (2 year) 
 
2023 President: George Durgin 
 Vice President: Vacant -Mark Capuano unable to serve 
 Vice President: Michelle Dimeo, sworn in 12-7-23 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Danielle Carey 
 Executive Board: Michelle Dimeo (2 year)  
   Albert Wylie, sworn in 12-7-25 (renewal 2024) 
   Erin Jacobs (2 year) 
   Jill Barrette (2 year) 
   Jade Phillips (2 year) 
 
2024 President: George Durgin 
 Vice President: Michelle Dimeo 
 Treasurer: Matthew Helfand 
 Secretary: Danielle Carey 
 Executive Board: Erin Jacobs (2 year re-elect), retired January 2025 
   Albert Wylie (2 year re-elect) 
   Jill Barrette (renewal 2025) 
   Jade Phillips (renewal 2025) 
 
2025 President: Michelle Dimeo 
 Vice President: Daniel Ducharme 
 Treasurer: Erica Duckworth 
 Secretary: Danielle Carey 
 Executive Board: Jennifer St.George (2 year re-elect), (replacing Erin Jacobs) 
   Albert Wylie (renewal 2026) 
   Jill Barrette (2 year re-elect) 
   Karen Williams (2 year re-elect) 
 


